
BID AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

To:          Council Chair 
Through:   Dave Somers, County Executive 

Date:  June 30, 2022 

From:        Purchasing Division Bid No: 22-023RB 

General Legislative Session:  July 6, 2022 Department:  Facilities and Fleet 

Product/Service: Low Cab Forward Truck, Electric Funding:   ER&R Funds 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION: 
The Purchasing Division issued a formal competitive bid for the purchase of a Low Cab Forward Electric Truck for 
use by the Snohomish County Solid Waste Division. The Solid Waste Division will use the vehicle to transport 
moderate risk water from outlying sites to the MRW Facility in Everett.   

BIDDERS: 

1. Pape Kenworth Inc. $409,497.00 
2. Dobbs Peterbilt-Sumner $458,468.00 
3. Dobbs Peterbilt- Spokane $499,999.00 

The lowest responsible bidder is Pape Kenworth in the amount of $409,497.00 plus applicable 
Washington State Sales Tax.   

AWARD AUTHORITY: 
This bid award recommendation is before the County Council for approval to award in accordance with 
Snohomish County Code section 3.04.120, “Competitive bidding,” and section 3.04.140(3) and (8), “Award, 
execution, by whom,” which establish the County Council as the award authority for bids/contracts subject to 
bidding requirements greater than $250,000. The County Council approves the bid award recommendation and 
authorizes the County Executive to execute an Agreement and subsequent amendments for the 
products/services described above. 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION: 
The Fleet Division Director endorses this bid award recommendation.  
The Purchasing Manager has electronically recommended this bid award on ECAF 2022-0668 
The County Executive, or designee, has electronically recommended this award on ECAF 2022-0668. 

APPROVED: 

__________________________________ 

Acting Council Chair                  Date 

7/13/2022




